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The information that employees provide in their SF-86 forms, including foreign travel 
and foreign contacts, must be reported in order to receive and maintain security clearances and to 
ensure that U.S. officials are not compromised by foreign entities. The form warns filers: 

This form may become a permanent document that may be used as the basis for future 
investigations, eligibility determinations for access to classified information, or to hold a 
sensitive position, suitability or fitness for Federal employment, fitness for contract 
employment, or eligibility for physical and logical access to federally controlled facilities 
or information systems. 

The Committee has obtained SF-86 forms in the past, as my previous letters have 
detailed. For example, the Committee obtained the foreign travel and contacts portions of former 
National Security Advisor Michael Flynn's SF-86-which had numerous anomalies and 
omissions. The Committee also requested and received, on a bipartisan basis, the full security 
clearance file on Navy Yard shooter Aaron Alexis.' 

There is no colorable claim that the information contained in these forms may be 
withheld from Congress under Executive Privilege. Instead, you claim these materials are 
"private" and that any questions about them are "inappropriate." None of these claims is a valid 
basis to withhold this information from Congress under the Constitution. 

The Committee has given the White House more than enough time to engage on a good 
faith basis, yet you have declined to do so. Accordingly, on April 2, 2019, the Committee voted 
to authorize a subpoena to require Mr. Kline to testify at a deposition, I issued the subpoena on 
the same day, and Mr. Kline's personal attorney accepted service on Mr. Kline's behalf. 

Your letter also requests that the Committee "allow a representative of this office to 
appear with Mr. Kline in order to preserve and protect Executive Branch confidentiality 
interests." Your letter continues: "Otherwise, Mr. Kline will not appear on April 23." 

The Committee will not permit a·representative from your office to attend the deposition. 
As your letter correctly notes, Committee Rule 15( e) prohibits officials from your office from 
attending. That rule states: 

Witnesses may be accompanied at a deposition by counsel to advise them of their rights. 
No one may be present at depositions except members, Committee staff designated by the 
Chair of the Committee or the Ranking Minority Member of the Committee, an official 
reporter, the witness, and the witness's counsel. Observers or counsel for other persons, 

or for agencies under investigation, may not attend. 2

1 Republican Staff Report, Committee on Oversight and Government Reform, Slipping Through the 
Cracks: How the D. C. Navy Yard Shooting Exposes Flaws in the Federal Security Clearance Process, I 13th Cong. 
(Feb. I I, 2014) ( on line at https://republicans-oversight.house.gov/wp-content/uploads/2014/02/ Aaron-Alexis­
Report-FINAL.pdf). 

2 Rules of the Committee on Oversight and Reform for the 116th Congress (emphasis added) (on line at 








